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SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA, COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 

DATE: 02/14/11 DEPT. 316 

HONORABLE Jack Komar RIDGE M. GODDERZ DEPtJfY CLERK 

HONORABLE JUDG£ PRO TBM ELEC'fRONIC RacORDING MONITOR 

A. BAZILE, C.A. Deputy Sheriff 

9~00 am JCCP4408 

Coordination Proceeding Special 

vs 
ANTELOPE VALLEY GROUNDWATER CAS 
*ASSIGNED TO JUDGE JACK KOMAR 

NATURE OF PROCEEDINGS: 

COURT TRIAL 

GINGER WELKER 

Plaintiff 

Counsel 

Defendant 
Counsel 

The Trial, continued from February 10, 2011, resumes 
with Court and counsel present as heretofore. 

Court and counsel confer Re evidentiary objections. 
and written objections are to provided to specific 
objections. 

Timothy Durbin is sworn and testifies on behalf of 
the City of Los Angeles. 

Exhibits Gl(Ciriculum Vitae), G2(Natural Groundwater 
Recharge slide), G3, G4, GS, G6, G7 and G8(each a 
water flows slide), G9(mountain block yield slide), 
GlO(groundwater basin recharge slide), G11 and G12 
(each a process and empirical approach slide) Gl3 
(data types slide), G14(precipitation station 
locations slide), GlS(precipitation date preparation 
slide), Gl6(precipitation 1949-2005 slide), G17 
(average annual precipitation slide), G18(comparison 
with station Date slide), G19(Comparison.with Station 
Data slide), G20(Comparison Blodgett with station 
Date slide), G2l(Streamflow station locations), G22 
(map of the valley), G23(Big Rock Creek, 1949-2005 
slide), G24(average streamflow slide), G25(Channel­
Geometry Measurements slide), G26(Channel-Geometry 
sites slide), G27 and G28(each an active channel width 
slide), G29(Fit of Channel-Geometry relation slide), 
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G30 ·(streamflow slide), G31 (Evapotranspiration 
definitions slide), G32(relation between ET & PET 
slide), G33 and G34(each a relation between PET and 
topography slide), G35(PET station sites slide, G36 
(PET date preparation slide), G37(extend record 
period), G38(annual PET 1949-2005 slide), G39(FIT of 
Blaney-Criddle to CIMIS data slide), G40(altitude-PET 
relation slide), G41(LANDSAT satellite images slide), 
G42(natural color satellite image slide), G43(false 
color satellite image slide), G44(scaled NVDI 
satellite image slide), G45(normalized difference 
vegetation index slide), G46(relation between NDVI 
and Kc slide), G47(LANDSAT images slide), G48, G49, 
GSO, G51, G54, GSS(each a map of the valley slide), 
G53(Choride date preparation slide), G56(natural 
groundwater recharge list slide), G57(Crop Acreages 
sl:i.de), G58(Mass balance concepts slide), G59 
(control volume slide), G60(applicable mass balance 
slide) and G61(calculating playa evaporation slide) 
are marked for identification only. 

Counsel for Bolthouse Richard Zimmer's Motion to 
Strike certain portions of Mr. Scalrnanini's trial 
testimony is joined by Diamond Farming, Tejon 
Ranchcorp, AGWA and U.S. Borax. 

Co~msel for Bolthouse argues objections to Mr. 
Scalmanini ' s exhibits . Tejon Ranchcorp, .Diamond 
Fa~~ing and U.S. Borax join. The issue stands 
submitted. 

Page 2 of 3 DEPT. 316 

Reporter 

M:INOTE:S ENTERED 
02/14/11 
COUN'l'Y CLERK 



03/21/2011 MON 10:14 FAX LA SUPERIOR COURT [gj 004 

SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA, COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 

OAT£: 0 2 I 14 I 11 DEPT. 316 

HONORABLB Jack Komar JUDGE M. GODDERZ OEPUIY CLERK 

HONORABLE JUDGE PROTEM ELECTRONIC RECORDING MONITOR 

A. BAZILE, C.A. Deputy Sllcriff . 

9:00 am JCC~4408 

Coordination Proceeding Special 

vs 

ANTELOPE VALLEY GROUNDWATER CAS 
*ASSIGNED TO JUDGE JACK KOMAR 

NATURE OF PROCEEDINGS: 

GINGER WELKER 

Plaintiff 

CounGcl 

Defendant 

Counsel 

Timothy Durbin resumes his testimony on behalf of the 
City of Los Angeles. 

Exhibits G62(map of valley slide), G63(Channel losses 
slide), G64(slide), G65(fit of relation to streamflow 
data slide), G66(annual Playa flooding), G67 
{Percipitation 1949-2005, red inked), G68, G69, G70 
G72, G73, G74, G75, G76, G77, G78, G79 and GBO(each a 
satellite image of playa flooding slide), G81(control 
volume), G82(Application Mass-Balance equation), G83 
(Calculating yield), G84(NDVI for October 2002), G85 
(NDVI for January 2003 slide), G86{NDVI for April 2003 
slide·) , G87 (NDVI for July 2003 slide), G88 (average 
annual ET slide), G89(Average yield slide), G90 
(relation of steamflow to yield slide) , G91 
(uncertainty in calculated yield slide and G71(volume 
area relation slide) are marked for identification 
only. 

The Trial is continued to resume on February 15, 2011 
at 9:00a.m., in this department. 
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